Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

March 25, 2022 
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Helsel on Friday, March 25, 2022 at 9:15 a.m.  Members of the committee present were:



James Helsel


Carolyn Van Newkirk



William Leonard

Nelva Wright


Other members of the Board present were



Brian Enterline

Jim Gross
       Timothy Tate   

Also attending were:  Timothy Edwards (Executive Director), Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Michael Moskal (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration,) Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), Lou Pirozzi (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety), Mick Burkett (Deputy Director, Human Resources)  and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Guests:  Mr. Alan Pennington, Vice President, Matrix Consulting Group (via Zoom)
Public Comments:  None.
Minutes:  The minutes of the February 18, 2022 Executive Committee were deemed approved.

Financials & Dashboard (February 2022): 
Mr. Moskal reported that comparative statistics will be from the 2022 budget. Total YTD Revenue of $3.8 million was below budget by $49,000, or 1.3% below budget.  Airline Revenue is under budget by $9,000 or 0.6% below budget YTD.  Parking Revenue is over budget by $127,000 or 14.6% YTD.  The rate increase that was budgeted to start in March began in January.  Rental Car Revenues are $174,000, or 24.5% under budget YTD.  Credit memo’s offset revenue by $136,000 to be drawn against CRRSA.  Concession revenue is under budget by $39,000, or 33% under budget YTD.  Credit memo’s offset revenue by $34,000 to be drawn against concession relief CRRSA.  Overall expenses of $70,000 are $2.3% over budget YTD.  Personnel expenses are -0.3% below budget YTD.  Utilities net of MS4 accrual @ $29,000 per month is actually $3,000 under budget.  Net Operating Revenue is $701,000 YTD.  Non- Operating Revenue and expenses total ($785,000) resulting in a net variance to budget of ($85,000).   Capital spending net of grants is a positive value due to TSA baggage handling 2022 allocation of $757, 000.  The Debt Coverage Ratio of 1.51 on a 1.25 requirement includes CRRSA and ARPA non-operating concession relief revenues.  The ARPA draw of $792,000 received in March to offset reduced common use rents.   On the Sales and Revenue Summary, YTD enplanements are 110% above YTD 2021 enplanements.   Food/Gift sales were 141% over 2021 sales. Hotel sales are 150% over YTD 2021 sales.  The Rental Car Sales are 85% above YTD 2021 sales.  The February CPE was $13.32.  On the Accounts Receivable summary, DHL represents 57% of the 90+ day balance due and 53% of all 60+ day balance due.  Rent invoices payable and state payments are in process but are not yet received.  The landing fees are being paid.
Legislative Priorities:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the 2022 Legislative Priorities consisting of the following:  

US Congress:  Airport Improvement Program Funding; Bipartisan Infrastructure, 5G C-band Impacts to Aviation; Federal Reimbursement for Installation of Explosive Detection Equipment; PFAS Remediation/Airport Liability Protection; Passenger Facility Charges; Air Traffic Control/Contract Tower Program; Real ID Compliance Deadline

PA Legislature:  Airport Land Development Zones – Senate Bill 628; House Bills 2098 and 2099
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.
PENNVEST PFAS Remediation Program Resolution:

Mr. Edwards reported that this to adopt a Resolution that SARAA shall be authorized to submit a Financial Assistance Application to the Pennsylvania Infrastructure Investment Authority (PENNVEST), for the purpose of financing/partially financing the rehabilitation of the water system.  Appropriate officers of SARAA are authorized to execute all certifications and documentation required in connection with the application.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.  
Matrix Organization Assessment:

Mr. Alan Pennington, Vice President, Matrix Consulting Group gave a final report presentation of the Organization Assessment to the committee.  He will also give a presentation in person at the Board meeting on Wednesday, March 30th.
Adjournment:  Mr. Helsel adjourned the meeting at 10:12 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Friday, April 22, 2022, 8:00 a.m., David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA

Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards

Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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